Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

April 5, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:05.  
II. Prayer by Larry Danna    
III. The Pledge was led by Chief Woolley  
IV. Roll call: Joe Cartwright  
V. Financial Report – Chief Woolley 

A. Finance looking much better; income over $50K/month.
B. Big payments coming up in May and July:  insurance and land payments

C. Mark Flathouse had a meeting regarding county reimbursement:  looking at $114,000; may be reduced.  

D. New ESD’s in county, including Pleak.  

E. Waterside voting on Fire Plan next month (May)  

F. Up to $65K - $75K/month when all MUDs get into billing.  

G. Merrill Lynch Mutual Fund lost big-time in 2015; will be recommending changes in the way this money is invested; will be discussed with Fire Board.  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft):  
1. One up for probationary membership:  Jason Sweatt.  After a brief discussion, Billy Hoft made a motion, seconded by Larry Danna, that Jason be admitted as a probationary member.  Motion passed.  

B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. Last week: low turnout, but good training.  

2. Scheduled training:    
a) 4/12 – Special training, with outside department, and trailers.  Replaces formerly scheduled Fire Science class.
b) Gathering information and interested people for summer class at A&M (discussion following on changes in fire fighter training at A&M).   

3. Larry Danna: Mike McDill has retired, FBEMS will keep CE training going.  
4. Danna: TxEMS Conference in November.   Booking now.  

5. Chief Woolley: August – Int’l Assn. of Fire Chiefs training class in San Antonio.  

C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. E62 – still has problems.  May have to send out; electronic control module problems.  
2. E66 – needs valve fixing (water valves); parts ordered.  

3. New hose in; some now in service, since last fire.  

4. Furniture donated by Kirk Boyd.  

5. New radios in; will be set up as needed.  

6. One radio lost at last house fire.  

7. Need to order more bunker gear, gloves, and t-shirts.  

D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Fireball Golf Classic April 18, 2016; still looking for sponsors.  
a) Each player $125.  

b) 4 person teams $400.  

c) Already have 21 teams and 10 hole sponsors.  

d) Be at fire station at 9am to begin setup.  

2. Two fun runs both coming up on Saturday 4/23, at Oakland Elementary and Pecan Grove Elementary.  

VII. New business  
A. MUD election coming up – please vote.  

B. Dean Hamrick: SFFFMA mixed up – has problems.  Concerns with members waiting on certifications from SFFFMA.  

1. Motion to work with Matt Cornell to streamline certification by Dean Hamrick; seconded by Billy Hoft; motion passed.  
C. Dean Hamrick: checking into rumors about PGFD buying ladder truck.  
D. Denise Davis noted that the regular stretcher on Medic 13 has problems: be aware.  

VIII. Good of the Order –  
A. Nominating Fire Board members; will vote at June business meeting; serve 2-year terms.    
IX. Meeting adjourned at 8:35.  
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